
Uniform statewide payment processing. 20LSO-0296, 1.0

HB0220

FISCAL NOTE

No significant fiscal or personnel impact.

2019 Session Laws, Chapter 146 requires the Department of Enterprise Technology 
Services (ETS) to establish uniform state payment processor services and 
reporting as well as authorizes contracting. This bill would require the 
statewide contract to include a uniform rate or fee and for agencies to use the 
fee to pay for the associated payment processing cost, pass the fee on to the 
payee, and to clearly disclose the fees.

The Governor’s 2021-2022 budget recommendation for ETS includes an exception 
request of $150,000 in Internal Service funds for funding the statewide payment 
processor contract required by 2019 Session Laws, Chapter 146.
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